
Question on Notice  
No. 1988 

Asked on Wednesday, 6 October 2010 
 
MR RICKUSS asked the Minister for Public Works and Information and Communication 
Technology (MR SCHWARTEN) -  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise what sale price the government received for any of the 13 Chrysler 
diesel C300 ministerial cars that have been sold (listed by date of sale)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
From January 2008, QFleet began to purchase the 300C diesel engine Chryslers following 
the 10 December 2007 announcement by the Premier and Minister for the Arts of a major 
overhaul of the government fleet. This announcement came as part of a three tiered 
approach to reducing carbon emissions in Queensland. From 1 January 2008, wherever 
operationally fit for purpose, new government cars on the fleet had to meet the minimum 
Green Vehicle Guide (GVG) Greenhouse Rating of 5.5 for passenger vehicles and 3.5 for 
light commercial vehicles. The Chrysler 300C diesel engine has a GVG rating of six.  
 
To date QFleet has sold five Ministerial 300C diesel engine Chryslers. Please find below 
the date of sale and the gross sale price achieved at Auction. 
 

Sale Date Gross Sale 
12 June 2009 $36 700 
26 March 2010 $33 600 
09 April 2010 $32 100 
10 September 2010 $33 000 
24 September 2010 $29 500 

 
 
 
 
 
 


